Minutes of the 10th PAF working group meeting

31 October 2005

******* DRAFT VERSION *******

Participants:

----------------

J. Ellis, R. Garoby, M. Mangano, R. Ostojic, W. Scandale. 
1)  NuPAC outcome:

The slides presented by M. Benedikt in the “Facilities” session of the NuPAC meeting were shown. They are based on the conclusions of the HIP working group and very similar to what was shown at the SPSC in Villars last year
The main conclusion concerning the INTC is that, without improvement of the accelerator complex, the beam request from nTOF can be satisfied until 2010, while ISOLDE will get only ~90 % of what it had until 2004.

For ISOLDE, two staged upgrades are proposed:

- the reduction of the basic period of the Linac & PSB from 1200 to 900 ms, which could be effective in 2007,

- the increase of the intensity per pulse from the PSB by replacing Linac2 by Linac4, which could be operational in 2011,

For EURISOL, a 3.5 GeV/5MW Superconducting Proton Linac is envisaged around the year 2015, that could simultaneously serve 3 direct production targets (3 x 100 kW) at ~ 1 GeV and provide 4 MW of beam power at 3.5 GeV for neutrino physics. When EURISOL needs 5 MW to operate with a converter, neutrino physics would need to stop. If this is considered unacceptable and adequate resources are allocated, the SPL could easily be upgraded to provide simultaneously 4 MW for neutrinos and 5 MW for EURISOL.
2) Work progress and plans
M. Benedikt and R. Garoby have met H. Schonauer (October 26) to ask him to lead the study of RCS solutions, starting from the analysis of alternative possibilities to Linac4. He has agreed to contribute, although starting from a modest involvement that should nevertheless allow him to report preliminary findings on the Linac4 subject for the 21rst of November.

F. Meot, who had been contacted by us the week before (October 20), has since communicated his difficulty to meet the milestone of November 28 to present his preliminary findings concerning FFAG alternatives to Linac4. The decision is taken to tentatively shift his presentation to December 5.
More generally, the small resources and the limited availability of the PAF members (illustrated for example by today’s attendance) show that the PAF recommendations will be more based on personal views than on a systematic and fully documented approach. This limitation has to be clearly expressed in our report(s).

3) Miscellaneous

The next POFPA meeting (Wednesday 2, November, 14h00, Room B)  will deal with the plans and needs of k physics.

The PAF meetings until the end of 2005 are scheduled for the 21rst and 28th of November, and the 5th, 12th and 19th of December. An appointment with R. Aymar & J. Engelen will be asked during the last week of December, to present them with our preliminary report (action R. Garoby).
Monday 21, November at 16h00: 
- RCS solutions for low energy injectors – H. Schonauer

Monday 28, November at 16h00: 
- Needs of Beta-beams – M. Benedikt

- The SPL – R. Garoby
Monday 5, December at 16h00:

- Possible FFAG solution as a low energy injector in the PS – F. Meot (CEA/IN2P3)

Monday 12, December at 16h00:

- Discussion on the draft content of the end of year report to R. Aymar

Monday 19, December at 16h00:

- Formulation of the end of year report

Tuesday 20 or Wednesday 21, December:

- Meeting with R. Aymar & J. Engelen
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